
 

TO:  Cannon Falls City Council 

FROM: Neil Jensen, City Administrator 

SUBJECT: Variance for Kenneth Adams at 302 Ridgecrest Drive 

DATE: October 6, 2020 

 

 

Variance for Kenneth Adams at 302 Ridgecrest Drive.  A public hearing was held on 

Monday, September 14, 2020 to consider a request by Kenneth Adams for a Variance.  Planning 

Commission approved the Variance for Kenneth Adams at 302 Ridgecrest Drive unanimously on 

September 14, 2020.  The Variance would allow Kenneth Adams to construct a 6 ft. high fence 

on his side lot facing Sherwood Street for added privacy and less traffic noise at 302 Ridgecrest 

Drive (PID 52.160.0700).  The lot is zoned R-2 Single Family Residential District. 

 

The following exhibits are enclosed to further describe the proposal: 

 

1.  Survey provided by the homeowner 

2. GIS overhead depiction of lot with current driveway and curb cut indicated 

3. 152.258 Parking Stall, Aisle and Driveway Design Standards (G) through (L) 

 

Kenneth Adams has located all property pins that verify his property lines and was notified that 

fencing cannot be placed in the right-of-way. 

 

Resolution No.  

 

Cannon Falls City Council is asked to consider Resolution 2510.  Staff recommends approval of 

the Application. 

 

 

  



CITY OF CANNON FALLS 

GOODHUE COUNTY MINNESOTA 

 

RESOLUTION NUMBER 2510 

 

VARIANCE FOR KENNETH ADAMS AT 302 RIDGECREST DRIVE 

 

 

 WHEREAS, Kenneth Adams has made application for Variance to allow him to 

construct a 6 ft. high fence at 302 Ridgecrest Drive (PID 52.160.0700) on the side lot facing 

Sherwood Street. as regulated by the Zoning Ordinance; and 

 

 WHEREAS, the Planning Commission conducted a hearing on September 14, 2020 to 

accept testimony relating to the application; and 

 

 WHEREAS, the Planning Commission finds the granting of the Variance is reasonable 

and in conformance with the City of Cannon Falls Comprehensive Plan. 

 

 WHEREAS, the Cannon Falls Planning Commission hereby recommends to the Cannon 

Falls City Council that the application for Variance be approved. 

 

NOW THEREFORE LET IT BE RESOLVED BY THE CITY OF CANNON FALLS, 

GOODHUE COUNTY, MINNESOTA, that based on the findings of the Planning Commission 

which are hereby adopted by the City Council that the Variance be approved subject to 

compliance with all applicable requirements of the City of Cannon Falls Zoning Code Chapter 

152 and the State of Minnesota Building Code requirements.   

 

ADOPTED by the City Council of Cannon Falls this 6th day of October, 2020. 

 

 

        CITY OF CANNON FALLS 

 

        ______________________________ 

        John O. Althoff, Mayor 

 

 

ATTEST:_______________________________ 

                  Neil L. Jensen, City Administrator 










